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Bus stop location changes at Bankstown Station bus 
interchange and South Terrace from Monday 14 July 2025 

Community Notification 
July 2025  

 

 Transport for NSW acknowledges the Traditional Custodians of the land, the Darug people, on 
which we work. Transport for NSW pays respect to Elders past and present. 

Transport for NSW is carrying out 
essential road maintenance work on the 
Southwest Link bus route between 
Belmore and Bankstown to ensure bus 
services can continue to operate safely 
and efficiently.  

Work at Bankstown Station bus interchange and 
South Terrace will commence on Monday 14 July 
and is expected to be completed by Thursday 7 
August 2025. 

Bus stop changes 

From Monday 14 July temporary bus stop changes 
will be in place while we undertake work at 
Bankstown Station bus interchange.  

When we are resurfacing the road at the Bankstown 
Station bus interchange: 

• the bus drop off and pick up location will be 
relocated to South Terrace 

When we are resurfacing on South Terrace: 

• the Southwest Link bus drop off and pick up 
location will be relocated to Bankstown 
Station Stand A 

• the N40 night rider bus drop off and pick up 
location will be relocated to West Terrace.  

Please see the location map on page 2 for further 
detail. Traffic controllers will be on site to assist bus 
users.  

When road resurfacing is not taking place, buses 
will drop off and pick up from their regular 
locations.  

 

What work are we doing?  

Work involves replacing sections of asphalt, 
repainting road markings and reinstating traffic 
light detectors.  

When will we be working? 

We will be working for up to eight-night shifts 
between Monday 14 July and Thursday 7 August 
2025, weather permitting.  

The work will include four-night shifts of road 
resurfacing (asphalting) and four-night shifts of 
line marking.  

We will work between Sunday to Thursday, 
between 8pm and 5am, the next day.  

Traffic changes and detours 

South Terrace will be closed between Restwell 
Avenue and West Terrace while we carry out road 
resurfacing and line marking work.  

A 40km/h speed limit will be in place overnight 
and may affect travel times.  

Motorists will need to follow the signposted 
detour route. Please keep to the speed limits and 
follow the direction of traffic controllers and 
signs. 
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Location map 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What will this mean for you? 

Our work will be carried out at night to minimise 
disruption to traffic and reduce safety risks to our 
workers, pedestrians, bus users and motorists.  

It may be noisy at times, but we will do everything 
we can to minimise our impacts by: 

• turning off equipment and vehicles when not 
in use  

• using quieter equipment, where possible.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For further information 
If you have any concerns, or questions about this 
work, or how it may affect you, please contact 
Fulton Hogan via the contact details below.  

Thank you for your patience while we complete 
this essential work. 
 

Contact us  

 

Project Infoline 1800 568 981 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
www.transport.nsw.gov.au/privacystatement#Your_Privacy 

 

info.river@fultonhogan.com.au 

 

transport.nsw.gov.au/swl-repairs 

 

PO Box 6099, Alexandria NSW 2015 

 

For the latest traffic updates: 
Call 132 701, visit livetraffic.com or download the 
app Live Traffic NSW 
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